MINUTES, HENDERSON CITY COUNCIL REGULAR MEETING, WEDNESDAY, August 18, 2018
Meeting called by Mayor Paul Menne at 7:00 P.M. Present were council members Jim Wartman, Robyn Geldner and Randy Tiegs.  Also present were Cory James, Marlene Johnson, Luke Bristlin and Police Chief Karl Haugen.
Motion Tiegs, seconded Wartman to approve minutes from the July 18, 2018 meeting.  Motion carried.

Police Chief Haugen provided monthly report.  Discussion on new police car.
Motion Tiegs, seconded Geldner to accept the state bid as presented for a 2019 Ford Police Interceptor and use any remaining balance in the equipment fund to pay for the vehicle (current supplier is from Hibbing, Minnesota).  Police Chief Haugen is to work with Council Member Tiegs and Bruce Kelly to come up with appropriate add on’s and have the new vehicle outfitted in Jordan, Minnesota and approach local nonprofits to assist with paying for these add-ons.  The current vehicle will be used as a backup/second car and the old car will be turned over to the city general government/water department for use.  Motion unanimously carried. 

Luke Bristlin, owner of the lot at 634 Turner Drive appeared before the city council to ask for a fee waiver to construct a new home.

Motion Tiegs, seconded Geldner to approve the requested building permit/hookup fee waiver provided the new home construction permit is pulled by December 31, 2018 and a certificate of occupancy is issued by June 30, 2019.  Motion carried.

Marlene Johnson, recently hired Superintendent of Le Sueur Henderson public schools interdicted herself.

Cory James went overcurrent projects including the South 6th Street project, status of Maple Ridge pond easements, status of preliminary plat to be submitted by Steve Fries and Henderson Storm Water Pond Operation and Maintenance Manual.

Motion Wartman, seconded Geldner to accept the Henderson Storm Water Pond Operations Manual and move forward on compliance as quickly as possible.  Pond 1 cleanup will be included in upcoming drainage area cleanout bids; ISG and Steve Fries will work on drafting and securing easements for pond 2 compliance; Matt Doerr will be consulted to do the best job he can on pond 3 and no action will be taken on pond 4 at this time.  Motion carried.

Motion City Administrator reported on activity report, discussions with Le Sueur on treatment plant, flood mitigation status, meeting with FEMA on 2018 Disaster, refuse/recycle and Sibley County proposal (expected by next meeting), mill/overlay on Westridge Boulevard (complete in September), Menne and Tiegs have refiled for Mayor/City Council, Bruce Gustafson is in the middle of a worker’s compensation claim and other monthly activities.
Discussion on MRVPUC meeting and activities.
Geldner reported on securing paint grant for the library and trimming of tree-Construction Tree Service will be contacted to do the work.  HHPC looking at locally designating the Henderson Public Library; Steve Fries is working on window repairs to be completed by the end of the year.

Wartman reported on his outreach on native grass seeding and meeting with the DNR.  He is looking at getting a Pheasants Forever grant.  The existing wooden bride on the South 6th Street trail will be removed, and a concrete crossing installed in its place.

Motion Wartman, seconded Geldner to approve the following city bills-motion carried-specifically allowing for the revolving loan payment of Henderson Healing Hub.  Motion carried.
Add bills AGAIN!!!!!

Motion Tiegs, seconded Geldner to approve the revised meeting schedule.  Motion carried.
Mayor Menne adjourned the meeting-8:45 P.M.  Motion carried.
Respectfully Submitted   Lon Berberich, City Clerk.
